TILTON CONSERVATION COMMISSION
November 16, 2009

MINUTES

Members present: Helen Hanks, Bob Hardy, Chuck Mitchell, Jon Scanlon, Ben Wadleigh, Paul Rushlow, Sukie Clark, Jim Cropsey, and Kathi Mitchell.  Also present:  Cheryl Somma, and Katie Surowiec.

Call to Order: Helen Hanks, chair, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Winnisquam Regional School District: Katie Surowiec gave an explanation about the problems with the construction work in the wetland at Winnisquam Regional School District that resulted in a NH DES cease-and-desist order. She discussed the cause of the problems, the remediation, and the fact that there was some miscommunication. For any future work, the District will contact the Conservation Commission regarding work plans. Abuttors will be notified. Chuck Mitchell suggested that Dubois Construction should have known that one cannot place heavy equipment in a marked wetland, and they should have used best management practices. Katie explained that there were a variety of mitigating circumstances. The Commissioners were shown copies of the report that Katie will file tomorrow. Helen Hanks asked that a copy be provided to the Commission. Bob Hardy reminded everyone that this is the third time that the WRSD wetland has been violated. The district has had a significant turnover in personnel, but they need to have information in their files regarding the wetlands so this doesn’t happen a fourth time. Cheryl said that they are in the process of hiring a facilities manager who should have the background to understand this. Chuck reminded them that there are obvious pins and markers along the perimeter of the wetlands that were placed there by the District. It was discussed that the District may need a yearly reminder.
There was a question about the new Biomass project. Cheryl said that the plans should be available, but the Commissioners have not seen them. The TCC had a question about the detention swale (not a pond). The Commissioners reminded Cheryl and Katie that it should be re-located and not just filled. Cheryl will forward the plan and comments for the engineers.
Minutes: Paul Rushlow moved, seconded by Jon Scanlon to accept the minutes of October 19, 2009. Motion passed.

Old Mill project:  Chuck and Kathi Mitchell met with Phillip Miles at NH DOT in Concord today. Kathi reviewed the materials that have been compiled to explain the case for the Martin property. Chuck reported that DOT needs to determine if it has a use for the property. At any rate, it will be a long time before any decision is made. DOT only deals with quitclaims. Jim asked if the state only paid $1, why do they want fair market value for the property? He also questioned why the Belknap Registry of Deeds accepted both deeds on the same day. He suspects some information is missing, or there may be an error. Joyce and Chuck will be meeting with DOT again on December 1. Helen reports that the title insurance claim has been filed.
Conservation Fund:  Members discussed the status of the fund and its future availability. Chuck wondered whether the Commission should look at Ernie’s, while Jim wondered if the School Street property might be of interest. There was a discussion about the purchase of other properties that might be of benefit to the town.
Newsletter:  Kathi Mitchell has prepared the articles and will be finishing the late fall edition this week. She will email it to the Commissioners for their input this week.
Other:
· Budget Committee: Chuck Mitchell attended the session. He reported that there were some questions about workshop attendance. The Budget has been approved by the Selectmen.

· Buffalo Park:  Bob Hardy said that the Park Commission wants to budget funds for a sign for the property. He asked what text should be on the sign according to the requirements of the easement. Chuck said he would check and get back to Bob.

· Buffalo Park rules: Sukie asked about the rule regarding dogs on leash as opposed to dog under control. The discussion focused on the town ordinance and the easement regulations.
· Mitigation Grant:  Kathi Mitchell said it appears that the Mitigation Grant Application will not deal with milfoil removal so the TCC will not be competing for the grant.

Correspondence:

· DES – Alan and Jean Amero – Clark Road - approved
· DES – Clement Dam - approved
· Fidleity National Title Insurance
· Eliza’s invoice

Next month’s Meeting: December meeting will begin at 6:00 p.m. 

Motion: Sukie Clark to adjourn, seconded by Chuck Mitchell -  motion approved.
Meeting adjourned at 7:55 PM.

Respectfully submitted, Kathi Mitchell, Substitute Secretary
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